Regular Meeting of the Bath Town Board


Date & Time:		December 13, 2021			7:00PM

Place:			Town Board Room			Municipal Building

Present:		Supervisor, Ronald Smith; Councilmen, John Lysyczyn, William Glosick, Hal Bailey; Attorney, Jeffrey Squires

Also Present:		Highway Superintendent, Alan Trenchard; Deputy Highway Superintendent, Greg Buckley; Dog Control Officer, Carl Tuttle; Deputy Town Clerk, Trevor Parke.  List of public attached

Absent:		Councilman Knowles

Supervisor Smith opened the Regular Meeting of the Bath Town Board with the pledge of allegiance to the flag at 7:00PM. 

Motion made by Councilman Lysyczyn, seconded by Councilman Glosick to approve the Board Meeting Minutes for November 8, 2021.
Adopted:	Councilman Glosick			Aye
		Councilman Lysyczyn		Aye
		Councilman Bailey			Aye
		Supervisor Smith			Aye

New Business:
Motion made by Councilman Glosick, seconded by Councilman Lysyczyn to accept the Supervisor’s Report for November 2021.
Adopted:	Councilman Glosick			Aye
		Councilman Lysyczyn		Aye
		Councilman Bailey			Aye
		Supervisor Smith			Aye
		
Resolution #21-95
Motion made by Councilman Glosick, seconded by Councilman Bailey to transfer funds from A2590 Landfill Fees to A1410.4 Town Clerk Contractual in the amount of $213.75. 
Adopted:	Councilman Glosick			Aye
		Councilman Lysyczyn		Aye
		Councilman Bailey			Aye
		Supervisor Smith			Aye





[bookmark: _Hlk90374169]Resolution #21-96
Motion made by Councilman Lysyczyn, seconded by Councilman Glosick to transfer funds from A1990.4 Contingent to A1420.4 Attorney Contractual in the amount of $50.68.
Adopted:	Councilman Glosick			Aye
		Councilman Lysyczyn		Aye
		Councilman Bailey			Aye
		Supervisor Smith			Aye

Resolution #21-97
Motion made by Councilman Lysyczyn, seconded by Councilman Glosick to allow Receiver of Taxes to deposit into Receiver’s Bank Account prior to paying the Town Warrant.
Adopted:	Councilman Glosick			Aye
		Councilman Lysyczyn		Aye
		Councilman Bailey			Aye
		Supervisor Smith			Aye

[bookmark: _Hlk90371466]Resolution #21-98
Motion made by Councilman Lysyczyn, seconded by Councilman Bailey to allow first payment of the Town’s Warrant to be paid by the 15th of January.
Adopted:	Councilman Glosick			Aye
		Councilman Lysyczyn		Aye
		Councilman Bailey			Aye
		Supervisor Smith			Aye

[bookmark: _Hlk90371652]Resolution #21-99
Motion made by Councilman Glosick, seconded by Councilman Lysyczyn to allow Town Clerk/Receiver of Taxes to accept credit card payments through Steuben County Treasurer for property tax payments.
Adopted:	Councilman Glosick			Aye
		Councilman Lysyczyn		Aye
		Councilman Bailey			Aye
		Supervisor Smith			Aye

[bookmark: _Hlk90372215]Resolution #21-100
Motion made by Councilman Bailey, seconded by Councilman Lysyczyn to grant approval for Bookkeeper to modify 2021 Budget as needed at year end.
Adopted:	Councilman Glosick			Aye
		Councilman Lysyczyn		Aye
		Councilman Bailey			Aye
		Supervisor Smith			Aye

Supervisor Smith informed to Board that the Town of Bath Policies are available for review in the Town Clerk’s Office prior to the Reorganizational Meeting on January 2, 2022.

Supervisor Smith reported that after a safety inspection of the building it was recommended that panic buttons be installed in all of the offices and presented the cost of installation by Eastern Security Systems and monitoring to the Board.
[bookmark: _Hlk90373917] Resolution #21-101
Motion made by Councilman Lysyczyn, seconded by Councilman Glosick to approve the payment of half the cost of Panic Buttons to be installed in all offices.  Equipment cost for the Town is a one-time charge of $1,578.50, a monthly monitoring rate of $38.95 per month/$233.70 per year.
Adopted:	Councilman Glosick			Aye
		Councilman Lysyczyn		Aye
		Councilman Bailey			Aye
		Supervisor Smith			Aye

Resolution #21-102
Motion made by Councilman Glosick, seconded by Councilman Bailey to reappoint Rhonda Tobias as Registrar and Trevor Parke as Deputy Registrar through the State of New York effective January 1, 2022.
Adopted:	Councilman Glosick			Aye
		Councilman Lysyczyn		Aye
		Councilman Bailey			Aye
		Supervisor Smith			Aye

Resolution #21-103
Motion made by Councilman Lysyczyn, seconded by Councilman Bailey to transfer funds from A1220.41 Supervisor Water Sewer Grant to A1220.4 Supervisors Contractual in the amount of $9.00.
Adopted:	Councilman Glosick			Aye
		Councilman Lysyczyn		Aye
		Councilman Bailey			Aye
		Supervisor Smith			Aye

Resolution #21-104
Motion made by Councilman Bailey, seconded by Councilman Glosick to transfer funds from A1330.2 Tax Collector’s Equipment to A1330.4 Tax Collector’s Contractual in the amount of $500.00.
Adopted:	Councilman Glosick			Aye
		Councilman Lysyczyn		Aye
		Councilman Bailey			Aye
		Supervisor Smith			Aye







Resolution #21-105
Motion made by Councilman Bailey, seconded by Councilman Lysyczyn to transfer funds from SL1-5031 Revenue to SL1-5182.4 Street Lighting Contractual in the amount of $1,045.67.
Adopted:	Councilman Glosick			Aye
		Councilman Lysyczyn		Aye
		Councilman Bailey			Aye
		Supervisor Smith			Aye

Old Business:

Marty Muggleton will be presenting options to develop a spending plan for ARPA Funding at the January 10th Town Board Meeting.

The new Town of Bath website is now up and running.  A new picture of the Bath National Cemetery was added.

Department Reports:

Assessor – Supervisor Smith gave the Assessor’s report.  He also met with Mike Cole to discuss reassessment for commercial property.

Planning Board – Councilman Lysyczyn gave the Planning Board’s report.  
[bookmark: _Hlk90385790]Resolution #21-106
Motion made by Councilman Bailey, seconded by Councilman Lysyczyn to reappoint James Emo as Planning Board Member, term to run from January 1, 2022 to December 31, 2028.
Adopted:	Councilman Glosick			Aye
		Councilman Lysyczyn		Aye
		Councilman Bailey			Aye
		Supervisor Smith			Aye

Code Enforcement – Councilman Lysyczyn gave the Code Officer’s report. Ron Dyer will be retiring effective the end of the month.  James Northup will become full time Code Officer effective January 1, 2022.

Highway – Highway Superintendent, Alan Trenchard gave the Highway report.  The new Volvo Ten Wheeler has been delivered to Valley Fab for box and plow installation and should be completed in six to eight weeks.  Steuben County has offered to build a concrete box culvert for Freemen Hollow Road through shared services.
Resolution #21-107
Motion made by Councilman Bailey, seconded by Councilman Glosick to approve having Steuben County build a concrete box culvert for the Freeman Hollow Road for the Town of Bath.
Adopted:	Councilman Glosick			Aye
		Councilman Lysyczyn		Aye
		Councilman Bailey			Aye
		Supervisor Smith			Aye
Dog Control – Councilman Bailey gave the Dog Control Officer’s report.

Attorney – Town Attorney, Jeffrey Squires reported the Fire Contracts, Lease Agreement and Security Officer Agreement for 2022 are now available for the Board and a Public Hearing will be held January 3, 2022 at 4:30pm.

Village of Bath – Supervisor Smith reported that Kentucky Fried Chicken and Home Value will be coming to Bath.

Board Assignments:

Ronald Smith reported that the three-year maintenance agreement with SCT Computers is due to be renewed.
Resolution #21-108
Motion made by Councilman Lysyczyn, seconded by Councilman Bailey to accept the three-year maintenance agreement with SCT Computers and authorize the Supervisor to sign.
Adopted:	Councilman Glosick			Aye
		Councilman Lysyczyn		Aye
		Councilman Bailey			Aye
		Supervisor Smith			Aye

William Glosick reported on the windstorm damage that occurred in the area. He had questions concerning the NYSEG bill.  Councilman Lysyczyn explained the NYSEG LED lighting charges, savings and refund due the Town. 

John Lysyczyn reported two firms responded to the advertisement for professional services to conduct a water study.  Councilman Lysyczyn recommended discussing a potential contract in executive session.

Hal Bailey reported that the Village of Savona has started their budget process and plans to remodel the Village Hall.  Savona has also decided to opt out of the Cannabis Law.

     Resolution # 21-109
Motion made by Councilman Bailey, seconded by Councilman Glosick to pay all audited claims against the Town of Bath as follows was
Adopted:	Councilman Glosick			Aye
		Councilman Bailey			Aye
		Councilman Lysyczyn		Aye
		Supervisor Smith			Aye 
November 2021
[bookmark: _Hlk90464446][bookmark: _Hlk66361506]Fund			Claim #		Abstract		Amount
A			276			19			$         4.32
DB			159-160		16			$     312.50
SL-1			12			22			$        15.41
Total									$      332.23



December 2021
Fund			Claim #		Abstract		Amount
A			277-300		20			$  23,691.45
B			81-97			13			$    5,401.09
DA			226-249		12			$  40,627.16
DB			161-174			17			$ 36,096.38
SL-1			23-24				13			$   1,916.37
Total										$107,732.45
Grand Total									$ 108,064.68

Public Comments:

William Anderson asked if emergency emails could be sent out through the website.  He was told the Town website is not capable of doing this.  Mr. Anderson also asked why the Planning Board’s Public Hearing was opened and then tabled.  He was informed that the contractor for this project canceled just before the meeting and the Planning Board had not received the needed documents from them.

Motion made by Councilman Lysyczyn, seconded by Councilman Bailey to enter into executive to discuss contract negotiations at 7:52pm.  Passed unanimously

Motion made by Councilman Lysyczyn, seconded by Councilman Bailey to exit executive session and return to regular session at 8:02pm

Motion made by Councilman Lysyczyn, seconded by Councilman Bailey to adjourn the meeting of the Bath Town Board at 8:03pm.  Passed unanimously.


			Respectfully submitted,


Rhonda Tobias
Bath Town Clerk




